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There is currently an inquiry underway into Mark's bill forcing the ADB to reject vexatious 
complaints and complaints against people with brain damage. It also clarifies that the ADB has no 
power over people who live outside of NSW. I would like to support this bill. The ADB has cost 
not only taxpayers money but also much anxiety to many citizens across Australia. There are many 
cases I could refer to but as a good example, I write of Mr Bernard Gaynor of Queensland. He 
has faced 37 complaints since 2014 from one person, Mr Burns, who does not live in Queensland 
but Mr Gaynor does not live in NSW. No one in Queensland has complained about Bernard. 
None of the complaints have been substantiated and Burns' has boasted that he has lodged 
complaints to bankrupt Mr Gaynor and that he wants him silenced for good. The ADB has refused 
to even investigate whether Burns' complaints are vexatious and continues to process them. This 
is a gross waste of the taxpayers money and an injustice that cannot continue against ordinary 
Australian Citizens. 
 




